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On Friday, Dec. 15, after training in Washington, DC our Leader formed the first seven of ten new bus 

teams (the other three were formed later in San Francisco) and appointed the ten bus commanders. The 

new teams, consisting of ten people apiece, will be led by husbands of American Blessed Families and 

previous bus team leaders. Mr. David S.C. Kim will coordinate the work among all the team leaders. 

 

The teams will stay twelve days in each center. The goal is for every family member to bring one new 

member per month, and bus commanders are to open new centers as soon as possible. 

 

To replace the above center leaders in their new missions, Joseph Tulley from San Francisco will direct 

the New York Center, and Mr. and Mrs. David Hose, also from San Francisco, will direct the Berkeley 

Center. Barry Cohen will direct the Los Angeles Center, and Gregory Novalis from Berkeley will direct 

the Philadelphia Center. Finally, Mr. Neil Salonen will be acting director of the Washington, DC Center 

and acting president of HSA-UWC while Farley is in the field. 

 

In addition, to standardize the Divine Principle teaching, President [Young Hwi] Kim's lecture series was 

declared the standard text for all US Family to work from. A new lecture guide will be published soon.  


